HUSTHWAITE
PARISH    о   COUNCIL


24 November 2015
Dear Pupils of Year 6,

I should like to begin by thanking you all very much for your letters which highlighted a number of issues that you feel strongly about within the village. The Parish Councillors appreciate the interest that you have all shown in your surroundings and are very impressed by your obvious desire to improve the facilities within Husthwaite.
Firstly some good news regarding the footpaths in Low Street which you quite rightly point out are very worn and dangerous to users both young and old. Over a year ago the Parish Council requested that improvements were made to these footpaths and just recently North Yorkshire County Council Highways department confirmed that Low Street is on the list for repairs in Financial Year 2016/17. The remaining footpaths in the village have also been inspected and we have been informed that no action will be taken on them until at least 2017/18. The lack of a footpath on The Nookin has been discussed on many occasions over the years and we have been told that the road is not wide enough to allow for a footpath to be installed. That said, the Parish Council will continue to campaign for a footpath here by highlighting the present dangers to pedestrians who visit the Village Hall which is situated at the top of The Nookin. 
Another of your concerns was the appearance of the Village Green. I can confirm that the fencing around the green was erected to discourage cars from parking on the grass area and maintain the area as a green space and this has been successful. The Parish Council has also installed an extra wooden bench and a new litter bin on the Village Green recently. In addition there is an abundance of snowdrop bulbs planted on the eastern edge of the Village Green which flower in early spring but the Parish Council would have no objections if you would like to plant some other small colourful spring bulbs on the green too.
The Parish Councillors are, like you, saddened by the closure of our village shop and are also concerned that parishioners now have to travel to obtain their groceries. Last year we explored the possibility of establishing a Community Shop in Husthwaite but regrettably there was insufficient support from the village to progress the idea. Therefore, please be assured that the Parish Council will definitely give our support and encouragement to any prospective purchasers who wish to reopen the shop as a business.
Your suggestion to install toilets in the Recreation Area has been noted but unfortunately there is no money available to enable us to proceed with this proposal at the present time.
Thank you once again for sending us your ideas for improvements in the village and we look forward to hearing from you again in the future.  
Yours sincerely,

Carol Fenwick, Chair, Husthwaite Parish Council. 
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